

Mr James Lowe

Field Operations Directorate

C Campbell

FOI Officer Mercantile Chambers 53 Bothwell Street Glasgow G2 6TS

Tel: 0141 275 3067 Fax: 0141 275 3099 catriona.campbell@hse.gsi.gov.uk

http://www.hse.gov.uk/

Team Leader: Linda Fee

Date:

12 September 2013

Our Reference:

2013080262

Your Reference:

Dear Mr Lowe

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST

Thank you for your original enquiry dated 15 August 2013.

The papers have now been returned from the Freedom of Information Decision Maker. I enclose the information available under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The information enclosed is:

Cases Report

E-mail to Peter Dodd, HM Inspector of Health and Safety dated 17 September 2012 with attached compliance certificate for beta switch

E-mail to Peter Dodd dated 18 September 2012

E-mail to Peter Dodd dated 14 September 2012 with boiler 1 certifications

E-mail to Peter Dodd dated 3 October 2012 with Scotgen incident report

Set of Test Certificates and EC Certificates of Conformity

Letter from Scotgen to Callum MacDonald, HM Inspector of Health and Safety dated 15 March 2013

Letter from Callum MacDonald to Greens Power Limited dated 26 November 2012

Letter from Callum MacDonald to GHA Livigunn dated 26 November 2012

Letter from Callum MacDonlad to Scotgen dated 1 March 2013

Letter from Callum MacDonald to Scotgen dated 14 January 2013

SEPA Incident Report 0154 - Investigative Report

Scotgen Boiler Bleed Procedure

The Test House Site Attendance Report

Parts of the above information have been redacted as it falls under the exemption 40 of the Act – Personal Information.

The investigation was completed on 11 April 2013.

The HSE has not taken any enforcement action against Scotgen.

The HM Inspector of Health and Safety who dealt with this case is Callum MacDonald

This information can be disclosed and copies are enclosed.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You may re-use this information (not including logos) free of charge in any format or medium, under the terms of the Open Government Licence. To view this licence, visit http://www.mationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/ Or write to the Information Policy Team, The National Archives, Kew, London TW9 4DU, or e-mail psi@nationalarchives.gsi.gov.uk.

Information you receive which is not subject to Crown Copyright continues to be protected by the copyright of the person, or organisation from which the information originated. You must ensure that you gain their permission before reproducing any third party (non Crown Copyright) information.

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the decisions made by HSE in relation to your request you may ask for an internal review by contacting me.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 01625 545700 Fax: 01625 524510

Email: mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk

Website: http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk

If you have any further inquiries please do not hesitate to contact me

Yours sincerely

C Campbell (Mrs)

Freedom of Information Officer